
 

Ref: Nursery/JK/NOC 
 
 
Date: 6th June 2020 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
First and foremost, I hope that you and your families are well. 
 
You may well have seen the government update regarding the return of nursery pupils during the 
summer term. I am writing to inform you that Bloxwich Academy will unfortunately not be 
welcoming nursery pupils back until the start of the new academic year in September. 
 
I hope that you will understand our decision. When considering how best to reopen, we are 
determined to ensure that the safety of pupils is paramount, and therefore will only be inviting year 
groups back when we are certain that all safety guidance can be met. 
 
I thank you in advance for your support with this decision.  
 
In the meantime, weekly resources and activities to support the home learning of nursery pupils will 
continue to be provided, and teachers will still be available online to offer supportive guidance and 
feedback.  
 
I am extremely grateful for all the fantastic efforts that have been made to engage with this process 
so far. We are all very proud of the families trying their best to ensure that children continue to 
engage with education during these difficult circumstances. 
 
As always, please do contact us by phone or email should you have any queries. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Mr A Seager 
Headteacher 


